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Thank You & follow up questions

Katherine,

It was my pleasure to meet with you yesterday regarding the House Legislative Liaison opportunity.
I have a few questions to follow up our interview.

1. With regard to establishing and maintaining working relations with members of SC House of
Representatives and other government agencies, is this a focused effort on a specific group pertinent
to a unique legislative item or is it a more generic relationship building process, crossing over party
affiliations?

2. What role will this position serve while in attendance of House Committee meetings, more of a
support function or clerical?

3. As the House Legislative Liaison, are there tools or systems in place to perform such duties as

tracking bills or reviewing legislation, or are there opportunities to develop and implement new
methods and resources to accomplish these tasks? (such as file sharing, project management tools...

4. What is your projected start date for this position?

I have purchased the Governor's book to begin reading today. My references are prepared for your
contact. Again, I thank you for your consideration and look forward to speaking again soon.

Thank you,

Lisa B. Gibson
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